Owl Run Volunteer Information:

All spectators should park in the neighborhood behind the school and enter through the back gates. The best spectating spot is at spot Q on the map, which is right at the gate off Appleyard. The actual addresses of the closest residences to the parking locations are on the map. Thank you! Vicky 
  
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0D49ABAC2DA5FE3-50992314-owlrun 


[bookmark: _GoBack]These volunteer slots are for the girls' and boys' district wide 3k races which start at 11:15 and 11:45. Please look at the attached map for your spot. The race director ( Vicky Droze, 850-339-7766) is happy to meet with you any time between now and race day to show you exactly where and what your assignment is. All volunteers need to be at their spots by 11:15 and remain at their spots until the sweeper bike passes them at the end of the boys' race. All volunteers are encouraged to also participate in the Everhart students' race at 10:45 either by lining the parking lot and cheering, or by running / walking with an Everhart student. All Everhart students should be done by 11 so if the stars align you should have 10-15 minutes to travel to your volunteer spot before the 11:15 start of the girls' race. The farthest spot is about a half mile away from the Everhart race so give yourself enough time to travel. Please park off campus, either in the Dollar General parking lot off Mission Rd, or in the neighborhood and enter through the gates onto the back field of the school (one gate is just north of the residence at 2713 Peachtree, and the other is in front of an abandoned residence at 1217 Appleyard.)

If you are on campus, you must complete a LCS volunteer application at least 2-3 days prior to the event to ensure you are cleared in time. Please submit the application ASAP. It's never too early to submit one, but it can be too late. Volunteers must complete a new application every school year. They do not roll over from year to year.
  
When directing the runners, ASSUME THEY DO NOT KNOW WHERE THEY ARE GOING. You need to continually motion towards the direction they should go and also shout out the direction. There will be a lead bike, but the runners will be very spread out and the majority will rely on you to tell them which way to go. Vicky's number is 850-339-7766. Please save the number and call her during the race if anything needs immediate attention. She will be running the boys' race with two Everhart runners who are autistic, Thomas and Jonathan. It is a big deal for them to participate in the longer race, so please cheer them on as they run by! This will be Jonathan's first ever attempt at the distance and Thomas' second attempt. So exciting! 
  

